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From: Gloria Wright <gw.lighthouse@cox.net>

Sent: Friday, October 21, 2016 2:53 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Trump and Election Fraud

Dear Governor Haley, 

 

I read your comments about Trump on election fraud.  Please consider the following:  

 

1.  Director of Homeland Security wants to monitor the election.  We know how squeaky clean he is. 

2.  Wikileak tapes found democrats talking about how to commit election fraud. 

3.  States have already found fraud in voting machines. 

4.  Obama’s people are registering illegals to vote. 

5.  Hillary wants prisoners in jail to be able to vote. 

6.  Fraud was committed in Obama-Romney campaign.  Some places (eg. Philadelphia) did not have ONE vote 

 for Romney. An impossibility! 

7.  During Obama-Romney election Blacks were stationed outside some voting places intimidating voters as they 

 came to vote. 

8.  Democrats DO NOT want voter ID because it is harder to cheat that way. 

 

Thanks for reading! 

 

Gloria Wright 

Mesa, AZ 


